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H.E. DAVID KEANU SAI, PH.D. 
Minister of Foreign Affairs ad interim 
P.O. Box 4146 
Hilo, HI  96720       
Tel: +1 (808) 383-6100 
E-mail: interior@hawaiiankingdom.org 
Website: http://hawaiiankingdom.org/ 
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
 

3 November 2023  
 
 
Brigadier General Lance Okamura 
Director, Strategic Engagement,  
Joint Task Force-Red Hill 
Indo-Pacific Command 
 
Re:  Meeting regarding the termination of the 1884 Supplemental Convention, also 

known as the Pearl Harbor Convention  
 
Dear Brigadier General Okamura: 
 
It was a pleasure to have met you at Restaurant 604 on 1 November 2023. This letter is 
intended to affirm what was covered in our meeting with yourself and First Sergeant Justin 
Ka‘ahanui. As the officer in charge for the de-fueling of the Red Hill fuel tankers, it was 
my intention to bring to your attention the factual circumstances that led to the termination 
of the Pearl Harbor Convention and the withdrawal of all military forces under the 
command of the Indo-PACOM by 26 October 2024.  
 
In addition to my letter to you dated 29 October 2023, I provided you the following 
documents: 
 

1. Permanent Court of Arbitration, PCA Case Repository, Larsen v. Hawaiian 
Kingdom 

2. Permanent Court of Arbitration, PCA Case Repository, Ilya Levitis (United States) 
v. The Kyrgyz Republic 

3. Memorandum from the UN Independent Expert Dr. Alfred M. deZayas to Members 
of the State of Hawai‘i Judiciary (25 February 2018) 

4. Letter from the National Lawyers Guild to State of Hawai‘i Governor David Ige 
(10 November 2020) 

5. Key Bullet Points regarding the American Occupation of the Hawaiian Kingdom 
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6. Royal Commission of Inquiry’s War Criminal Report no. 22-0007 
7. Book, The Royal Commission of Inquiry: Investigating War Crimes and Human 

Rights Violations Committed in the Hawaiian Kingdom (2020) 
8. FIFA Application letter by a Swiss Law Firm in Zurich representing the Hawaiian 

Football Federation (28 September 2023) 
 
I look forward to a follow up meeting on this very pressing issue and the implication it has 
on the de-fueling project at Red Hill. 
 
With sentiments of the highest regard, 
 
 
 
 
H.E. David Keanu Sai, Ph.D. 
Minister of Foreign Affairs ad interim 
 
 


